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SECOND VICE PRESIDENT: We will proceed with the reading of this
additional section.

(The Chief Clerk then read Section 6.)

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT: Mr. Victor Rivers.

V. RIVERS: Mr. President, you have heard the reading of this article and 
it was considered important that in the constitution there be included 
an article of this type. It gives the University, as a corporate body, 
the authority to receive and hold property which will be granted to them 
under the enabling act. It also gives them the authority for 
administering and disposing of that according to law. It sets up the 
board of regents and the governing body of the University, and I think 
the main point this article has is that constitutionally the University 
of Alaska shall be the only state university in Alaska. Now, the effect 
of that statement is to point out to you that even though the University 
of Alaska should establish eventually a number of diverse branches they 
would all be under the one head of the University of Alaska. We have 
situations that occur in the states, such as in the State of Washington, 
you have the University of Washington on the West coast and Washington 
State University in the Eastern part of the state. They are operated 
separately and compete in the legislature and other places for funds. 
Now, in the situation in California where you have a unified university 
setup, the University of California and they have the University of 
California as the main branch and the University of Southern California 
in the southern part and the University of California at Los Angeles in 
the southern part -- all of which are operated under the same and the 
one head, under similar policy, and one group of appropriations. So, the 
extent of this article to be considered is that it unifies the 
university system in the state. I believe that covers the subject.

HILSCHER: Mr. President, may I ask if this particular section has been 
reviewed by Dr. Patty of the University?

V. RIVERS: I personally have not seen Dr. Patty, but I'd like to ask 
Delegate Boswell.

BOSWELL: Dr. Patty has reviewed this and has had it reviewed by other 
members of the faculty and they believe it covers everything that is 
necessary so far as they are concerned.

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT: Miss Awes.

AWES: Could we either get that mimeographed or have it read slowly 
enough so that we can copy it?

CHIEF CLERK: It was distributed three days ago.


